
Greetings Dear Supporters,

Grace and I read through the Scriptures and pray together 
each day.  We just read the epistle of III John, which 
reminded us of each of you and your support of our 
international ministry: (VS. 5-8) ”Beloved, thou doest 
faithfully whatsoever thou doest…Which (we) have borne 
witness of thy charity…whom if thou bring forward on their 
journey after a godly sort, thou shalt do well…that we 
(you) might be fellow helpers to the truth”.

THE PAST
Our fall schedule began with a two week (3 Sundays) 
ministry in the São Paulo area of Brazil.  We 
headquartered with the Terry and Wendy Broyles family 
(BMM). They are 30 plus years veteran missionaries in 
Brazil.  We have worked with these friends and other 
churches there several times in our ministry over the 
years.  We preached several services in four different 
churches.  We enjoyed preaching God’s Word and 
fellowshipping again with these dear brethren. Time and 
eternity will reveal the actual fruitfulness of this ministry.  
We are scheduled again for 2024.

Our continued Fall schedule was an amazing array of 
States, churches and gorgeous fall colors!  We preached 
meetings in SC, NY, CT, MA, AL and presently, NV. We 
saw the power of God displayed in the saving of souls and 
the moving of God in REVIVAL!



THE PRESENT
We are now involved in a two week revival; two churches 
back to back, both supporting each other in attendance.  
We highlight them because it is refreshingly rare.  Both 
churches, Lone Mountain Baptist Church in Las Vegas 
and Wagon Wheel Baptist Church in Henderson, (30 miles 
south)scheduled us together, strategically committing to 
support each other’s meeting in two consecutive Sunday 
through Friday weeks! What unusual commitment in these 
days!  We love it!  We are halfway through the first week 
and, so far, it is working-both churches attending!  We are 
seeing several responding publicly.  Please pray for this 
endeavor!

THE FUTURE
Following these Nevada meetings, we plan to spend 
Thanksgiving week with our eldest daughter’s 
family(Rebekah and Joe Leavell) in Queen Creek, AZ 
(greater Phoenix).  We will bask in the food and fellowship, 
with the special delight of spending time with four of our 
grandchildren!

On December 2, we will fly out to the Island kingdom of 
Great Britain. We will preach for four weeks (five Sundays) 
at West Basingstoke Baptist Church in the west London 
area. Pastor David Ellsmore and wife, Devene, will enjoy a 
month’s sabbatical in the USA and Canada, visiting family.  
He is British but married an American. They will enjoy a 



Christmas with her family which they have not been able 
to do for a long time because of church responsibilities.  
We will fill the pulpit for all scheduled services.  We will live 
in the Ellsmore’s house and use their car (pray as I drive 
on the other side of the road!). We are praying for some 
British souls to be saved and revived.  We return to the 
USA on January 2.  The faithfulness of our supporters, 
humanly speaking, gives us the freedom to take this time 
to help a small church pastor and wife.  We are praying 
about being able to do more of this type of ministry as we 
recognize that we are not as young as we used to be!

Thank you for reading and praying over the contents of 
this letter.  We love you and appreciate your prayer and 
provision for these ministries. We are honored to be your 
representatives for our Lord Jesus Christ.  God bless each 
church and individual.

Your Missionary Evangelist,

Randy and Grace Chovan


